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The meeting was called to order at 10.50 a.m. 

ORGANIZATION OF WORK 

1. The CHAIRMAN said that the pledging conference for UNRWA would take place 
at 3 p.m. on 16 November. Moreover, the opening of the debate on agenda item 64 
(report of the Special Committee to Investigate Israeli Practices Affecting the 
Human Rights of the Population of the Occupied Territories) has been deferred 
from Monday, 16 November to Tuesday, 17 November 1981 at the request of the 
Chairman of the Special Committee and six meetings would be devoted to it during 
the week. The report of the Special Committee was available in all working 
languages except Chinese. 

COMPREHENSIVE REVIEW OF THE WHOLE QUESTION OF PEACE-KEEPING OPERATIONS IN ALL 
THEIR ASPECTS: REPORT OF THE SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PEACE-KEEPING OPERATIONS 
(A/36/469) 

2. Mr. MAHMOOD (Pakistan) said that the peace-keeping was a field in which 
United Nat1ons action had provided the most effective response in situations 
involving a breach of the peace or threats to international peace and security. 
If, however, peace-keeping operations were to be mounted in a flexible and 
pragmatic fashion, depending on the circumstances, they could not be governed by 
ad hoc decisions. There was a need to have in advance guidelines for the conduct 
of peace-keeping operations and to be prepared for the practical implementation 
of those guidelines, taking advantage of the knowledge and experience acquired by 
the United Nations in that sphere. 

3. Pakistan had directly experienced the valuable contribution made by one of 
the oldest peace-keeping operations in existence, namely the United Nations 
Military Observer group in India and Pakistan (UNMOGIP). It was for that reason 
that he stressed the need to give the Special Committee on Peace-keeping 
Operations access to full information on the activities and experience of 
UNMOGIP, which was widely regarded as the model for and precursor of similar 
observer groups. His Government expressed its gratitude to the United Nations 
military observers and the Chief Observer. 

4. The brevity of the report of the Special Committee on Peace-keeping 
Operations (A/36/469) was expressive of the continuing stalemate in its work. He 
was concerned at the lack of progress in the Committee's work and agreed with the 
statement in the report that the importance of peace-keeping was such that the 
mandate of the Special Committee should be renewed. 

5. Pakistan was fully aware of the fundamental nature of the issues before the 
Special Committee and the political considerations surrounding them, notably the 
difficulty of reconciling the major Powers' interests in that sphere, in which 
the achievement of compromise solutions was dependent on their political will. As 
a member of the Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations and its Working 
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Group, his delegation would continue its efforts to help to evolve compromise 
formulae concerning the "agreed guidelines governing the conduct of peace-keeping 
operations" and "questions related to the practical implementation of 
peace-keeping operations". 

6. The most important points of Pakistan's position were, that the Security 
Council had a primary role in the field of peace-keeping and that no change in 
the mandate, character and duration of a peace-keeping operation was possible 
except by specific decision of the Council. No bilateral action could affect 
resolutions or decisions of the Security Council in respect of any peace-keeping 
operations authorized by it. Secondly, he stressed, as had other delegations, 
that however valuable they might be, peace-keeping operations were not an end in 
themselves and could not be substitute for efforts to find peaceful solutions to 
the underlying causes of conflicts. 

7. Mr. SOMOGYI (Hungary) said that his delegation regretted that there had 
been no substant1al progress in the work of the Special Committee on 
Peace-keeping Operations. When armed forces were being sent on behalf of the 
United Nations to various parts of the world, the relevant provisions of the 
Charter should be uppermost in everybody's mind. Those provisions were 
unambiguous: the Security Council alone was authorized to decide on the 
launching, directing and financing of peace-keeping operations. In drawing up 
permanent guidelines for those operations, vague definitions could not be 
accommodated and no other organs could be substituted for the Security Council in 
the role which, under the Charter, was its alone: Chapter VII of the Charter 
provided a sufficient broad basis for such guidelines. The seeming complexity of 
the task should not lead to tampering with the relevant provisions of the Charter 
but, on the contrary, should serve as an encouragement for a redoubling of the 
effort to seek agreements that would serve the cause of international peace and 
security. His delegation was not adverse to discussing practical matters relating 
to peace-keeping in the Special Committee, but it believed that the preparation 
of guidelines, without which practical matters could have no real significance, 
should have priority over such discussions. 

8. Mr. DOLEZEL (Czechoslovakia) said that his Government's position of 
principle with regards to peace-keeping operations was set out in document 
A/ACI21/28/Add.l of 6 November 1978. That position was based on the most 
important purpose of the United Nations, that set out in Article I, paragraph 1, 
of the United Nations Charter, and on the desire to safeguard and strengthen 
international peace and security. That aspect of the work of the United Nations 
was all the more important in that the fundamental political and legal principles 
applicable to it were clearly formulated in Chapter VII of the Charter, which set 
forth the measures which the Security Council might take in the event of a threat 
to peace or of aggression. Since it was essential.that peace-keeping operations 
should be mounted within the framework of Chapter VII of the Charter, it was 
obvious that the Security Council alone had the power of decision in that matter. 
Moreover, that power was not limited to a decision in principle but extended also 
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to the direction, supervision, financing and command of the operations throughout 
their duration. 

9. Nevertheless, the security system laid down in the Charter could be 
improved by the introduction of new elements which were rigorously consistent 
with its principles. It would be useful for the Security Council· to establish, in 
pursuance of Article 29 of the Charter, a subsidiary organ, responsible directly 
to it, to assist it in the practical implementation of peace-keeping operations. 
Moreover, his delegation maintained its 1964 and 1967 proposals on the conclusion 
of agreements by the Security Council and Member States in conformity with 
Article 43 of the Charter. 

10. With regard to the financing of peace-keeping operations, the Security 
Council should have full powers to choose the best method of financing. Those 
methods might include charging the costs to the aggressor, apportioning them 
among Member States, financing by means of voluntary contributions of the payment 
of costs by the parties directly concerned. 

11. Paragraph 4 of General Assembly resolution 35/121 contained a clear 
statement of the mandate and priority character of the work of the Special 
Committee. His delegation stressed that in its work the Committee should 
emphasize the drawing up of guidelines to govern peace-keeping operations in 
accordance with the Charter of the United Nations. It noted with regret that the 
Committee had not succeeded in achieving that objective and stressed that the 
efforts to regulate the practical aspects of peace-keeping operations could not 
resolve the dilemna which had confronted the Committed for several years. His 
delegation was in favour of renewing the mandate of the Committee so that it 
might finally discharge that mandate and submit a constructive report to the 
General Assembly. 

12. Mr. KASINA (Kenya) said that his delegation regretted that, after 16 years 
of efforts to formulate agreed guidelines on peace-keeping operations, the 
discussions in the Committee entrusted with that task remained deadlocked, 
although every one agreed that United Nations peace-keeping operations were 
playing an important role in preventing crisis situations from turning into wider 
conflicts which could seriously threaten international peace and security. 

13. Although the ultimate control of peace-keeping operations rested with the 
Security Council, the formulation of guidelines would in no way conflict with the 
overall mandate of the Security Council or with the provisions of the Charter of 
the United Nations. On the contrary, it would greatly facilitate the work of the 
Security Council and that of the General Assembly. 

14. His delegation considered that the Secretary-General should have an 
important role to play in executing the decisions of the Security Council, and 
should be empowered to appoint the commander and receive reports from him on the 
progress of such operations. Also, all Member States had a collective 
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responsibility for the financing of peace-keeping operations; it was unacceptable 
that certain countries· should refuse to pay for some of such. operations. It would 
indeed be increasingly difficult to find Member States to take part in 
peace-keeping operations unless they were assured that they would be reimbursed. 
The conclusion of an agreement on that matter would not be in any way contrary to 
the provisions of Article 17 of the Charter of the United Nations. 

15 His delegation agreed with other speakers who had expressed the view that 
it was essential to maintain stand-by forces that could be made available to the 
United Nations in urgent situations: and he appealed to Member States to indicate 
in ~dvance whether they were willing to provide such stand-by forces. In 
conclusion, he urged the permanent members of the Security Council, as the 
members primarily entrusted with the maintenance of peace and security, to 
display the political will necessary for the formulation of guidelines to govern 
peace-keeping operations, and thereby to make it possible for the Security 
Council to discharge its duties efficiently. 

16. Mr. LICHENSTEIN (United States of America) paid.a tribute to those who 
served the cause of P.eace under the banner of the United Nations. Their 
sacrifices deserved the gratitude of Member States and their total moral, 
political and fiscal support. 

17. Peace-keeping, and particularly the elaboration of peace-keeping measures 
by interposition, was one of the U~ited Nations successes. It was a source of the 
United Nations' strength and importance that the institutional basis for 
peace-keeping was secure, and the manner of initiating and running a 
peace-keeping operation was well understood. His delegation took the view that it 
was important to improve support for peace-keeping. That involved, in the first 
instance, the need to honour the financial component of collective security in 
accordance with Article 17 of the Charter. Support for peace-keeping also 
involved examining ways and means of making the operations as efficient as 
possible. The earmarking of contingents, advanced training, and making advanced 
technology available to the·united Nations forces- all those were practical 
means of achieving greater efficiency and were of prime importance. Financial 
contributions must be.made punctually, so that States which had contributed 
troops were not asked to bear the financial burden as well. The United States, 
tor 1ts part, would continue to work towards those ends, ·and it was glad to note 
that most Member States joined it in that common endeavour. 

18. Mr~ LOISELLE (Canada)· said that the ceremony which had taken place on the 
previous day, the twentieth anniversary of the establishment of the first United 
Nations Emergency Force in tha.Middle Eaat, waa in fact a tribute to all the 
soldiers who had served· and were now serving the cause of universal peace. Since 
the formation in 1956 of that first force, whose first commander had been a 
Canadian, the peace-keeping operation system had proved its worth by creating 
conditions favourable to the .eventual solution of crises by negotiations. Canada, 
faithful to the cause of the maintenance of peace, regularly contributed to all 
operations of that kind and took part in the work of the Special Committee. 
However, his de~egation noted·with regret that, owing to the inflexible positions 
adopted with ~egard to priorities in its work, the Special Committee had not 
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achieved any tangible progress in the past year; and he was ready to support any 
resolution that would ensure continuation of the work. 

19. With regard to the financing of peace-keeping operations, he said that the 
financial burden which troop-contributing countries were obliged to bear either 
because of the failure of certain countries t~ contribute, or because of delays 
in the payment of contributions, was far too great. That situation reduced the 
capacity of the countries concerned to maintain their contingents, and threatened 
to discourage participation by other Member States. On the previous day, the 
Secretary-General had declared, in a statement made at a reception given by the 
International Peace Academy, that peace-keeping operations provided the time and 
the opportunity in which adversaries could work towards the solution of deep 
underlying disputes; but peace-keeping in itself provided no fundamental solution 
which could result only from a political will to settle the basic causes of 
conflicts. 

20. Mrs. MAKELAINEN ''(Finland) speaking on behalf of the five Nordic countries
Denmark, Iceland, Norway, Sweden and Finland - said that in many respects United 
Nations peace-keeping activities were the most tangible expression of the primary 
purpose of the United Nations, which was the maintenance of international peace 
and security. 

21. Since the inception of United Nations peace-keeping activities, four Nordic 
countries - Denmark, Sweden, Norway and Finland - had given their full support to 
such activities and had taken part in practically all peace-keeping operations by 
contributing troops as well as observers. They were continuing to do so, and at 
present about 2,200 Nordic soldiers were serving in all on-going peace-keeping 
operations, particularly in the Sinai. 

22. Peace-keeping operations had, be definition, a limited purpose - namely to 
maintain stability in an area of crisis pending a political solution. The 
presence of United Nations peace-keeping forces could not and must not be 
construed as a substitute for settlement. 

23. The co-operation of all parties to a conflict was a basic requirements for 
the success of peace-keeping operations. The presence of United Nations 
peace-keeping troops also imposed a clear obligation on the parties to make full 
and constructive use of the time placed at their disposal in order to strive for 
a permanent and peaceful settlement of the conflict. In that connexion, she paid 
a tribute to the troops of UNIFIL for functioning as well as they had done in the 
prevailing precarious circumstances. 

24. In order to respond promptly to possible requests by the United Nations, 
four Nordic countries had since 1964 been maintaining stand-by forces earmarked 
for United Nations service. Those stand-by forces now comprised several thousand 
men; and the Nordic countries had also equipped and maintained peace-keeping 
units ready to be used in Namibia for the implementation of the United Nations 
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plan, if so requested. At the same time, the Nordic countries were co-operating 
closely in the training of staff officers, specialists and observers; and they 
were ready to share their experience in peace-keeping activities with other 
jnterested countries. 

25. The Nordic Defence Ministers met regularl¥ in order to discuss questions of 
United Nations peace-keeping. They had recently stressed the collective 
responsibility of all States Members of the United Nations for the financing of 
peace-keeping operations, and had pointed out that those who had contributed by 
training and equipping troops, and by giving logistical support to United Nations 
peace-keeping operations, often had to bear a disproportionate financial burden. 
In future, that might jeopardize their willingness to participate in 
peace-keeping operations. The Nordic Defence Ministers had accordingly appealed 
to all Member States to increase their voluntary financial contributions to 
UNFICYP. 

26. Lastly, she said that peace-keeping operations were essentially different 
from military operations in general. The Nordic countries would therefore. find it 
useful to have guidelines concerning the practical implementation of the 
different tasks with which United Nations troops might be confronted. 

27. The CHAIRMAN announced that a draft resolution had been submitted under the 
A/SPC.36/L.16; and he hoped that the Committee would be able to adopt it without 
a vote. 

The meeting rose at 11.40 a.m. 
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